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New Head Warden 
 
At a specially convened meeting of the local A.R.P. organisation, Mr. F. T. Elms was elected as Head 
Warden to fill the vacancy caused by the resignation of Mr. H. Grainger, who has been called to 
military service.  Mr. Elms has been associated with the local A.R.P. movement since its inauguration 
and has given it whole-hearted support.  He thanked the meeting for the honour and appealed for 
close co-operation.  They could ill-afford to lose such a valuable official as Mr. Grainger, and he 
hoped that all would do their best to obtain new members. 
 
North Wilts Herald, Friday, 13 December 1940 
 


